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From: Bill Keller Director
Subject:  April Activity Report
Date: April 24,2006

As you are well aware severe weather has dominated the news and the
activities of our agency this month. The storms on April 2" and 3rd not only did damage
through out the County but hit 2 County building one being our garage where our
Command Post and other equipment are stored. The building sustained major damage
however none of the equipment inside was damaged. At the present time Pro Ambulance
is allowing us to store our Command Post in their facility. We are working with the
Physical Plant people, Insurance Adjusters, and Contractors to determine the if the
building can be repaired or replaced. We have worked with almost all town and villages
to complete Damage Reports to the State. Champaign County received a State Disaster
Declaration but no State resources were needed to resolve any issues.

We worked with the State to complete an onsite inventory of all the equipment
purchased through Homeland Security and our office for First Responder agencies, all
equiprﬁent was verified to be in place as the grant required.

We continue to evaluate and update our Emergency Plans for County Facilities
As well as work on Intergovernmental agreements with Champaign, Urbana, and the

University of Illinois



